Jesse Green Priory Number 70
Knights York Cross of Honour
October 16, 1999

Eminent Prior Mark E. Trwin called the Annual Conclave of Jesse Green Priory No. 70, K. Y. C.
H. to order at 11:35 A.M. on Saturday, October 16, 1999 at the Masonic Temple, Wilmington,
Delaware. The following officers and members were found to be present:

Prior - Mark E. Irwin, KYGCH

Deputy Prior - James A. Pletz, KYGCH

‘Warder - William J. Little, KYGCH
Registrar/Treasurer - Donald D. Thomas, P.P., KYGCH
Prelate - James A. Johnson

QOrator - Charles H. Lengel, ¥r., KYGCH
Herald - Haywood I. Buck, Jr. KYGCH

Past Prior Chester C. Coffin, Franklin R. Townsend, C. Granville McVey and Knights Haywood
L. Buck, Jr., Sheldon L. Edwards, Sr., John B. Dorsey, Warren F. Schueler, Sr. and Past Prior
Harry M. Sullivan, Ir., Personal Representative for District No. 4 of Most Eminent Edward M.
Block Grand Master General.

The Eminent Prior expressed his sincere appreciation to those in attendance for joining with him
for this Annual Conclave of the Priory.

The Minutes of the October 24, 1998 meeting of the Priory were presented in brief and approved
as presented. The Registrar then presented the Treasurer's Report which showed, in brief:

Balance January 1, 1999 $2,525.07

Receipts

Interest 1/1/99 - 9/30/99
TOTAL
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Disbursements

Check #134 - DDT - Stamps/Envelopes 1
TOTAL
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Balance Checking Account October 13, 1999 2.555.24

Increase in Net Worth 30.17
The Treasurer's Report was accepted subject to Audit.

The Eminent Prior then recognised Past Prior Harry M. Sullivan, Jr. Personal Representative for
District Number 4 of Most Eminent Grand Master General Edward M. Block who brought with



him the greetings of the Grand Master General. Knight Sullivan thanked the Priory for the
recognition and the service they had provided to the national body.

The Prior then recognized the following distinguished Knights in attendance:
M.1. Sheldon L. Edwards, Sr., Most Ilustrions Grand Master
R.E. Mark E. Tewin, Grand Commander
Tilustrious Warren F. Schueler, Sr., Deputy For Delaware, AASR
R. W. Charles H. Lengel, Jr., Deputy Grand Master
Brother C. Granville McVey, Grand Governor for Delaware, YRSCNA
K.C. Donzld D. Thomas, Intendant General, UGIC RCC

Each, in their own unique manner acknowledged the honor of being present and being so
recognized.

Upon motion duly, made and seconded, the following officers were elected to serve this Priory for
the forth coming year:

Prior James A. Pletz, KYGCH

Deputy Prior William J. Littel, KYGCH

Warder James A. Johnson
Registrar/Treasurer Donald D. Thomas, P.P., KYGCH

The following Knights were then appointed to the stations noted:

Prelate Charles H. Lengel, Jr., KYGCH
Orator Haywood I. Buck, Jr., KYGCH
Herald Sheldon L. Edwards, Sr., KYGCH

The officers noted were regularly installed in their respective stations by P.P. Donald D. Thomas,
assisted by P.P. Harry M. Sullivan as Marshal.

Prior Pletz assumed the East, thank the Knights for the honor now bestowed upon him and
indicated his desire to continue with the programs undertaken by the Priory over the past several
years of inviting to Delaware, under the Priory’s sponsorship, a speaker for an evening's program
for the Brethren (1992 - John Robinson, 1996 - Gary Leazer). For this purpose he had made
preliminary arrangemenis for Dr. Wallace McLeod of Canada to join us on February 29, 2000 at
the Newport Masonic Temple. He also noted that a candidate was in waiting for the reception of
the orders and that a schedule meeting early in the new year would be established for that

purpose.

Nothing further claiming the attention of the Priory, it was closed with Peace and Harmony
prevailing at 12:15 P.M.

Fraternally submitted,

Donald D. Thomas, P.P. Registrar



